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Dear resident,  
 
I’m writing to let you know that works will soon be commencing on the renovation and 
upgrade of the Henson Park King George V Grandstand. 
  
The NSW AFL and Inner West Council are investing $12.5 million to bring you this project, this 
includes grant funding from both the Federal and NSW Governments. The works are 
scheduled to commence in late May 2024 for completion by June 2025. 
 
This upgrade will secure Henson Park for the long term as the home ground for the Newtown 
Jets and the Sydney Swans women’s team, a women’s AFL hub, as well as a fantastic local 
facility for the whole community.  
 
The renovation includes: 

• Grandstand improvements including repairs to the first floor seating area, providing lift 
access to upper levels and complete upgrades to improve accessibility.  

• Player amenities will be upgraded and reconfigured, providing change areas suitable 
for female players, accessible toilets and increased storage areas for sporting 
equipment. 

• A new building at the rear of the grandstand providing female friendly player and 
officials change rooms, amenities, gym and club rooms.  

• Upgrading to the areas surrounding the grandstand, including benches and seating, 
paving and drainage.  

For details of the construction times and contact details of project managers please see the 
reverse side.  
 
Henson Park will remain open for public use and scheduled sporting fixtures outside of the 
works zone areas which will not be accessible to the public during the construction works.   
  
We appreciate your patience and co-operation while we complete these important works. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

  
 
 
 

Darcy Byrne  
Inner West Mayor  
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For updates 
Please contact Stuart Hull, Senior Manager Capital Works on 02 9392 5573 or 
stuart.hull@innerwest.nsw.gov.au  
 
Please follow Council’s website and social media for service and project updates.  
 
Construction site information 
The contractor will generally work from 7:00 am to 5:00 pm Monday to Friday  
and 8:00 am to 1:00 pm on Saturdays.  
  
For any construction related enquiries please contact:  
Samuel Thompson, AFL Venue & Government Partnerships Manager on 02 8333 8000  
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